Order of Worship: August 10th, 2025

Prelude/Postlude (Jacki Kline)

Welcome/Announcements
Candle Lighting

Call to Worship

Song: "Immortal, Invisible, God Only Wise"
"Faith of Our Fathers"

Scripture:
Psalm 50:1-8, 22-23
Hebrews 11:1-3,8-16
Luke 12:32-40
Unison Prayer
Song: "Take Time to Be Holy"
Message: The Assurance of More
Offering/Doxology/Offertory Prayer
Song: "Shine, Jesus Shine"
Pastoral Prayer/Lord's Prayer

Song: "Guide Me, O Thou Great Jehovah”

Blessing

This Week at Grace

Tuesday:
Bible Study 9am

Wednesday:
Bible Study 4pm

If you are planning to meet
at Grace UMC, you need to
call ahead or email the
office to reserve space and
to get your meeting on the
church calendar. To adjust
for heating/cooling needs,
Pastor Jen needs to know
iffiwhen you are meeting.

Office Phone:
218-568-5755

Grace Office Hours
Monday - Wednesday
9 a.m. to noon

Worship
Online--available at
www.graceumcpequotlakes.org

In-Person Worship
Sunday--9am



http://www.graceumcpequotlakes.org/
https://www.graceumcpequotlakes.org/video-worship/
https://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&pn=ROVING&nav=b90c44d4-cbbc-4df3-9215-0741181b9f72

Now faith is the
substance of
things hoped for,
the evidence of
things not seen.

$Hebrews 177

www.awalkinthegarden.com

Unison Prayer

Creator God,

maker of stars and seashores,

reveal your word to us on this day in
which all things were made.

Redeemer God, caller of disciples,

light our lamps this day,

dress us for action and open the doors of
our hearts and minds.

Sustainer God,

sender of the Holy Spirit,

renew in us the faith of our ancestors, that
we might claim it as our own in

covenant with you.

In Jesus' name we pray. Amen.

Call to Worship

L: By faith, we hope and dream and make
plans.

P: By faith, we face our fears and
insecurities.

L: By faith, we till the soil of our lives and
plant seeds of love.

P: By faith, we follow where God
leads.

L: By faith, we trust that God is present in
our midst.

P: By faith, we gather in this place to
worship God together.

All: By faith, we trust that we were
created in the image of God.

Scriptures for next week:
Hebrews 11:19-12:2

Psalm 80:1-2,8-19
Luke 12:49-56




August Mission Giving
Our mission focus for August will be used to

support local teachers connected to Grace

UMC for the coming school year. M E 5 N
If you are giving by check, please note

"August BTS" in the memo please. &

THE MIGHTY ONE, GOD, THE
LORD, SPEAKS AND
_SUMMONS THE EARTH FROM

Note from SPRC M&
As mentioned, several months ago, Pastor Jen has been

selected by the Conference to participate in the DAKOTA WESLEYAN

Dakotas-Minnesota Area Practical Church Leadership R
Certificate Program...a true honor for both her and Grace UMC. While this year-long
program is mostly on-line, it had its initial in-person gathering in July. SPR encouraged
and supported Pastor Jen’s participation in this program. At some point in the
coursework, she will be doing a class project (yet to be determined) that will directly
involve our church; we’re looking forward to that time.

Because this coursework is intense and time consuming, Pastor Jen’s schedule will be
changing: Monday will be her “big class day” where she will be concentrating her
entire day on schoolwork, and Friday will continue to be her day off as needs allow.
She will now be working Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, Saturday and Sunday. As
always, you can leave a message for her, but please join SPR in supporting her in this
endeavor. We will all benefit and, once again, our congratulations on this
achievement.

Nancy Adams, SPR Chair

We're looking for additional people to help out in the
Sound/Tech Room. This is a great opportunity to help
‘ HelP%;a support our ministry on Sunday mornings. Your service will
help to provide a meaningful experience for thosg gttendlng
in person and for those who are unable to make it in
person on Sunday and are watching remotely.




There are two different service responsibilities each Sunday:

1) Helping out on the video side by changing the camera to the various presets

using a camera script that is already made up for you.

2) Advancing the slides and turning the pulpit microphone on/off as needed. Many of
you have the ability to handle this and help out, so if you’'ve completed 7th grade
please consider (training is available and assistance will be provided while you
become more comfortable).

If you're curious or uncertain and want to find out more about this opportunity, please
contact Gary Bochman

(garybochman@gmail.com).

Note from the Trustees
Trustees are charged with the care of the building and grounds. A busy group of five,

we want to keep you informed of new and old thoughts from our group. First of all,
we hope you have noticed the new exterior doors and the great paint job that make
our entries more attractive.

Regarding interior décor, we want to let you know of a policy passed in June, effective
immediately, that wall hangings, arrangements, wreaths and other decorative items
will follow the seasons and other special occasions, and that nothing will be placed
within the church without the permission of the Trustees and/or Pastor. Finally,
Trustees would like to remind you that, should you wish to borrow something from
the church, be it a coffee pot, roaster, table or anything else, it is extremely
important that you sign this equipment out and again upon return on the sheet
located on the door of the refrigerator in the kitchen; some large items should
probably be discussed with a member of Trustees before borrowing, when in doubt
ask. Somehow, over time, this has been neglected, and we truly appreciate your
support with this concern.

Pete Clement, Trustees Chair.

Red Cross blood drive
at Ideal Corners Community Amorcan
Center, August 20. Red Cross

Visit Red CrossBlood.org or call dO te
1-800-RED CROSS to schedule BLALLD

R ALERT! ALERT! ALERT! ALERT!!!!!

We are aware that there is someone sending text
messages to people again posing as Pastor Jen.
Pastor Jen is not sending messages asking for help or
gift cards. Please do not be fooled. The number is not
Pastor's, and it is a trick to make you think that it is.
When in doubt, contact the office or call/text Pastor Jen
with the number that you have saved for her. Requests
for donations or special needs will never be made via a
text.
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The church office is open Monday, Tuesday, and

Wednesday, 9am until noon. Ring the doorbell and we

will come to open the south door!

--Church office phone: 218-568-5755

-- Church office (for all general inquiries and

administrative/clerical duties)

graceumcpequotlakes@gmail.com

- Pastor Jen Matthees — jenmatt20@gmail.com

-- Ann Hutchings-Congregational Care Assistant-graceumccare@gmail.com

Communication Reminder..........

The church office email (graceumcpequotlakes@gmail.com) should be used to
inform the office about ALL events, meetings, or use of the building you would like to
schedule so they can be added to the master calendar. This enables us to avoid
scheduling conflicts and make sure the areas of the building are cooled/heated as
needed. The official church calendar is maintained by volunteers.

Our Congregational Care Assistant, Ann Hutchings, is in the office on Mondays,
Tuesdays, and Wednesdays from 9:00-noon. Her role is to follow-up with our
church family, through telephone calls, notes and email, as well as greet and
welcome those who visit our church and assist with any needs they might

have. Ann's email (graceumccare@gmail.com) should be used for "congregational
care" needs only.

If you have something that should be added to this newsletter from your group or mission,
please speak with Pastor Jen or email the details to her at jenmatt20@gmail.com. The E-
Grace is generally completed by noon on Thursdays, so articles need to be received by
Thursday 10am.
If you wish to connect with me directly and it is not an emergency, please know that | will
respond as needed during pretty regular office hours. | am generally in the church on
Tuesday (830-1130) and Thursday (10-3) call the office to be sure, as my weeks vary.
You may find me here at other times too! | check my emails frequently throughout the day,
and this is the best way to contact me. Friday is my day off as needs allow, and Monday
is a full school day.
Pastor Jen.
Did you know the church calendar is available on our website
(graceumcpequotlakes.org)? There is a tab near the top, right side you can click to see the
calendar!

Important note
If you are mailing something to the church, you must use our P.O. Box for the address. We do
not receive mail at the church, and if you use the physical church address it will get returned and
could delay your notices to us or offerings.
P.O. Box 276
Pequot Lakes, MN 56472



mailto:graceumcpequotlakes@gmail.com
mailto:jenmatt20@gmail.com
mailto:graceumccare@gmail.com

Visit our website

On our website you can find links to past services, a spot to watch this week's service, an
online link to giving, and much more!
www.graceumcpequotlakes.org

Grace United Methodist Church
29318 Patriot Ave - P.O. Box 276
Pequot Lakes, MN 56472
Phone: 218-568-5755
Email: graceumcpequotlakes@gmail.co
m
Website:
www.graceumcpequotlakes.org
(use P.O. box for mailing)

The United Methodist Church forms disciples
of Jesus Christ who, empowered by the Holy
Spirit, love boldly, serve joyfully, and
lead courageously in local communities
and worldwide connections.

Grace United Methodist Church | 29318 Patriot Ave PO Box 276 | Pequot Lakes, MN 56472
us
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